
Congress of the United States 

Washington, DC 20515 
 

 

April 6, 2020 

 

The Honorable Mike Pence 

Vice President of the United States 

The White House 

Washington, DC 20500 

 

Dear Vice President Pence: 

 

We write on behalf of our constituents living with lupus and rheumatoid arthritis to respectfully 

request that the Coronavirus Task Force take action to help ensure that these patients continue to 

have access to hydroxychloroquine (HCQ) and chloroquine as these medications are being 

studied for use in treating coronavirus (COVID-19).  

 

As you know, HCQ and chloroquine have been successfully used to treat lupus and rheumatoid 

arthritis for decades. The drugs are approved by the Food and Drug Administration to treat these 

diseases and they help patients to manage their symptoms, avoid disability, and even early death.  

In many cases, there are no alternatives to HCQ and chloroquine and the medications are key 

elements in the standard of care for these patients. 

 

Unfortunately, we have received numerous reports from our constituents living with lupus and 

rheumatoid arthritis, and the medical professionals who treat them, that they are increasingly 

unable to access their medications due to the increased demand for these drugs as a result of their 

potential use for COVID-19.  In some cases, patients are facing shortages of the drugs and there 

are insufficient quantities available to meet the demand; in others, patients are denied access 

because the drugs have been set aside solely for COVID-19 or even for the future use for 

COVID-19.  

 

There are also reports of overprescribing and irresponsible prescribing practices, which deplete 

supplies of the drugs available to patients with lupus and rheumatoid arthritis who have relied the 

drugs for decades.  Moreover, prescriptions can be limited to 7-14 days, forcing patients who are 

immunocompromised to face a greater risk of exposure to COVID-19 by traveling outside their 

home more frequently to obtain their medications.    

 

We recognize that the solutions to these challenges may be complex, involving multiple different 

stakeholders across government and the private sector.  Any solutions also must take into 

account the current global public health crisis and the need to prevent the spread of COVID-19, 

identify treatments, and deliver those treatments to patients suffering from COVID-19. However, 

we believe that, working together, we can overcome these challenges and balance the needs of 

people with lupus and rheumatoid arthritis with the priority of finding treatments for COVID-19.   

 



We appreciate the work of the Coronavirus Task Force and, as you continue your efforts, we 

urge you to take action as appropriate to help address the challenges people with lupus and 

rheumatoid arthritis currently face in accessing the medications they need. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

________________________         ____________/s/____________       ______________________ 

      Eddie Bernice Johnson                William R. Keating                            Peter T. King 

       Member of Congress                     Member of Congress                      Member of Congress 

 

 

 

              ____________________________      ____________________________                          

                      David B. McKinley, P.E.          Debbie Dingell  

                        Member of Congress                             Member of Congress 

 

 

Eleanor Holmes Norton 

Member of Congress 

 

Brian Fitzpatrick 

Member of Congress 

Jimmy Panetta 

Member of Congress 

 

Grace F. Napolitano 

Member of Congress 

Juan Vargas 

Member of Congress 

 

Deb Haaland 

Member of Congress 

Brian Higgins 

Member of Congress 

 

James P. McGovern 

Member of Congress 

Donna E. Shalala 

Member of Congress 

 

Barbara Lee 

Member of Congress 

Ro Khanna 

Member of Congress 

 

Alcee L. Hastings 

Member of Congress 

David Scott 

Member of Congress 

 

Albio Sires 

Member of Congress 

Lisa Blunt Rochester 

Member of Congress 

 

Andy Levin 

Member of Congress 

Henry C. "Hank" Johnson, Jr. 

Member of Congress 

 

 

Daniel T. Kildee 

Member of Congress 



Dean Phillips 

Member of Congress 

 

Gilbert R. Cisneros, Jr. 

Member of Congress 

Nydia M. Velázquez 

Member of Congress 

 

Ted Deutch 

Member of Congress 

Brenda L. Lawrence 

Member of Congress 

 

Julia Brownley 

Member of Congress 

David Trone 

Member of Congress 

 

Harley Rouda 

Member of Congress 

Alan Lowenthal 

Member of Congress 

 

Mike Levin 

Member of Congress 

John Yarmuth 

Member of Congress 

 

Gerald E. Connolly 

Member of Congress 

Peter Welch 

Member of Congress 

 

Jamie Raskin 

Member of Congress 

Will Hurd 

Member of Congress 

 

Antonio Delgado 

Member of Congress 

Kendra S. Horn 

Member of Congress 

 

Elissa Slotkin 

Member of Congress 

Jennifer Wexton 

Member of Congress 

 

Val Butler Demings 

Member of Congress 

Seth Moulton 

Member of Congress 

 

Danny K. Davis 

Member of Congress 

Jan Schakowsky 

Member of Congress 

 

Eliot L. Engel 

Member of Congress 

Darren Soto 

Member of Congress 

 

Peter A. DeFazio 

Member of Congress 

Rosa L. DeLauro 

Member of Congress 

 

Ted W. Lieu 

Member of Congress 

Michael Waltz 

Member of Congress 

 

Steve Cohen 

Member of Congress 

Ted Budd 

Member of Congress 

 

 

 


